

# Lifter Noise



Volume 33, Issue 5 June 2006

#### Upcoming Events

- June 20—General Meeting, Pal's Diner
- July 22 24— Yenko 40th Anniversary.
- July 24—NECC Track Event at Mosport International Raceway, Bowmansville, Ontario
- July 25 29—CORSA International Convention, Buffalo, NY
- August 5—WMCC Car Display at Gilmore Car Museum
- August 24 27—DACC Corvair Homecoming, Plymouth, MI

#### Inside this issue:

May Meeting Hi-Lites 2

Treasurer's Report 3

Sprint Dust Off 3

Classifieds 3

# What's Going On. . .

The next General Meeting will be on Tuesday, June 20 at Pal's Diner in Cascade, MI. Pals is located in the D&W shopping plaza, which is on 28th street, just west of Cascade Road. Plan to meet about 7:30 PM and bring your Corvair because we will be kicking tires and eating classic diner food for sure. You can help our president, Ryan Counterman celebrate his birthday.

Look for an insert for the WMCC show at the Red Barns Spectacular in Hickory Corners. Plan to come out for the day. This is always a good show with a lot of variety in the cars present. If you are willing to help out with any thing at the show, let a board member know. There is always room for someone to help with parking cars, food, vote tallying or something else.

A group of WMCC racers is planning a trip to Ohio for the 40th Anniversery of the Yenko Stinger Time trials, July 22-24. You do not

need a Yenko to run in this event, and it will be a blast for sure. So far those who have signed up are Dan Konkle, Ryan Counterman, and Steve Ridderman. Please contact Dan or Ryan if you are interested, there will probably be a front seat or two open for the drive down and around the track if you did not want to bring your car. Check out: http://yenko40th.com/for more details.

Don't forget the CORSA convention in Buffalo, NY in July.



## Around the Club

Charter member, Bob Laubscher, has made his way back to Michigan. He sends greetings to all the members.

This month we have our second installment from Dan Konkle on his project car:

Work on the black 500 has been interrupted by travel, hot weather, and other events\* but nevertheless seems to be

somewhat on track for getting it running this year. I had developed a plan which involved finishing the body first and then doing the mechanical stuff, but it was hard to stay on track so I came up with a new philosophy based on the idea that since there is so much to do the sequence isn't important and order will arise out of

(Continued on page 2)

### Around the Club

(Continued from page 1)

chaos. So far what has been accomplished is benchwork stuff like building up the alternator and starter, and making an instrument cluster. Also, since the racer will need to be regeared from 3.89 to 3.55 for the Yenko 40th Reunion in July I built a new transaxle for it using the 500s transmission and the four spider/posi stuff from its parts stash. The racer's current transaxle will then be regeared to 3.27 for the 500. I also needed to know what the engine had inside so I pulled the 140 heads to discover that the pis tons were indeed forged and I set up the dial indicator to determine what camshaft was in there. After going through that procedure I pulled the bell housing and discovered that Lowell had inscribed ISKY 280 HYD on the end of the cam, which also has a

setscrewed gear. In addition to the transaxle I still need to build some 95hp heads, a pair of carbs, and go through the steering box and the rear hubs. Funny how there always seems to be a bit more work than originally anticipated, but when the whole thing is already in pieces it's hard not to make sure that everything is as nice as you can make it . Body work WILL start this week.

\*None of this has anything to do with a Corvair so I won't bore you with it. Suffice it to say that if I had been driving a Corvair in Kentucky I never would have had the opportunity to meet the nice Sheriff's deputy and the towtruck driver.

# May Meeting

The May meeting of the WMCC was held at Craig's Cruisers, in Grand Rapids.

A few members were brave enough to drive their Corvairs out, even though a huge storm was possible.

Once everyone had arrived, we went in to check the place out. This was the first time that many of our members had been here.

We quickly found out which go carts we wanted to run, which was the indoor course, and we got in line and were all put in the same heat. We all paid the extra \$1 to let the officials put the go carts to the fastest speed selection. After we had raced around the track several times we all headed over to the buffet and had dinner.

They had to kick us out when they closed at 9pm, but nobody wanted to leave. An hour or so of "tire kicking" in the parking lot led to a couple pictures of some of the local race cars in front of the sign.

#### Ryan Counterman

Everybody seemed to have a really good time, and we can probably expect to see a couple more meetings here, especially in the winter when our minds arn't totally on cars. The indoor carts and other indoor activities run all year long.



## Treasurer's Report

Beginning May Balance2,231.02May Deposits+90.00May Debits $-\underline{41.78}$ Ending May Balance2,279.24

If your name appears in the list on the right this will be your last newsletter unless you contact John Koning about your membership.

Bernard Blackmore Jack Corcoran Aly Dwyer Vern Faber Charles Goodrich Sr. Gary Gruetzmacher Bob Hawley Dave Hopkins Dan Konkle Dave LaNew

JT March

Dave Ziebarth

Clayton Myers
James Neal
Bryan Pulsipher
Don Ralph
Jack Ridderman
Toby Ross
Steve Turner
Don, Carol, and Brad Waddell

# Spring Dust Off

On Saturday, May 6, a few of us set out for a nice leisurely drive through the countryside. A route was mapped out by Ryan Counterman that took us north on M-66 to M-57. Despite the perfect weather, only four Corvairs showed up. After a scenic drive, we stopped at Rosie's Diner for lunch. Much to our surprise, there was a car show going on that day so we were able to show off our favorite car to a number of car enthusiasts. Thank you to Ryan Counterman for planning the event and laying out the route. Hopefully we'll have a better turnout next year.



# Classified Ads

For Sale—1966 Monza Convertible - Rust substantial in floorboards. No engine, but includes carbs, alternator, starter, Powerglide, differential, air cleaner, etc. Car mostly complete. Restorable or use as parts car. Some extra parts and brand new brake drums included. Title clear. Asking \$400/best. Pick up only, I can't deliver it. Email Greg in Lansing, MI at gkharris@ameritech.net for pictures/more detail, or call 517-702-1592 ext. 2.

**Trailer**—Dual axle, four wheel surge brakes, 1140lbs. Asking \$1500. Bonnie Thomas, Wyoming Michigan. Contact John Cole for more information jjcole@triton.net

# It's CLARK'S if it's CORVAIR Parts

- Over 10,000 different new parts
- Over 3,000 used parts
- Over 670 pages of parts
- Also buying new, used, and NOS parts. Call or write Mark or Cal for quote.

steel floor panels dune buggy weatherstrips suspension trim steel patch panels mid engine V-8 emblems carpets technical assistance interior engine shop manuals VW bus transplant wiring assembly manuals

Parts! ● Get your 2002-06 catalog ● Service!

(CLARK'S 3 catalog set ) \$6.00 rushed (U.S.A.), Canada & foreign more.

Includes: main catalog (over 400-pgs.), specialty cat (210-pgs.), and price list & supplement

#### CLARK'S CORVAIR PARTS,® INC.

400 Mohawk Trail Box C, Shelburne Falls, MA 01370 www.corvair.com • e-mail: clarks@corvair.com 413-625-9776



#### **WEST MICHIGAN CORVAIR CLUB**

255 John Kent Drive Ravenna, MI 4945 I

Phone: 231-853-5340 e-mail: wmcc@corvair.org

Mailing Address Line 1 Mailing Address Line 2 Mailing Address Line 3 Mailing Address Line 4 Mailing Address Line 5



You're ahead with the engine behind.

### About the WMCC and our Newsletter

Lifter Noise is the monthly publication of the West Michigan Corvair Club. Deadlines for articles and classified advertising is the first of the Month and should be mailed to the editor at: John Cole, 255 John Kent Drive, Ravenna, MI 49451 or e-mailed to wmcc@corvair.org. All material is subject to editing.

Membership in the West Michigan Corvair Club is on an annual basis. Individual dues are \$18.00/year. Junior membership (17 years & younger) are \$9.00/year. Family memberships are \$19.00/year. Dues are pro-rated if joining during the year.

Meetings are typically held the third Tuesday of the month at Brann's Restaurant, 4157 South Division, Wyoming, MI. E-mail wmcc@corvair.org for verification of time and location.

Original articles are the property of the WMCC and are intended for use in our publications. Articles may be used by CORSA or any CORSA chapter with credit given to the author and/or *Lifter Noise*. Any other use must have written permission from the editor.

 $@WMCC\ Lifter\ Noise,\ 2006$ 

#### WMCC Board

Ryan Counterman (2006), 5685 Douglas Ave., Kalamazoo, MI 49004, (269)388-3079, vairking@hotmail.com

**Gary Gruetzmacher** (2007), 102 Randolph, Bangor, MI 49013, (269)427-7015

John Koning (2007), 1818 72<sup>nd</sup> St. SE, Byron Center, MI 49315, koning8@comcast.net

 $\bf Dan~Kon$ kle (2007), 6574 Rogueview Ct. NE, Belmont, MI 49306, (616)<br/>364-1009, dankle@comcast.net

Randy Merrill (2007), 454 South Amber Drive SE, Kentwood, MI 49548

Steve Ridderman (2006), 720 West Gun River Dr., Plainwell, MI 49080, (269)685-6377, vaircollector@msn.com

Dave Ziebarth (2006), 1411 Pickett SE, Kentwood, MI 49508, (616) 281-3183, dave\_ziebarth@yahoo.com

#### WMCC Officers for 2006

President: Ryan Counterman
Vice-President: Dan Konkle
Secretary: Gary Gruetzmacher

Treasurer: John Koning